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Dear Planning Clerk,

Can you please submit the attached letter to the planning commissioners
and have this letter entered into the public record for the STR ordinance
discussion at the 11/16 planning commission meeting?

Thank you,

Jonna Kitchen, Owner
Trinidad Retreats
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mailto:planningclerk@co.humboldt.ca.us

11/14/23
Dear Honorable Planning Commissioners:

As a long time owner of one of the oldest established vacation rental management companies in Humboldt
county I'd like to acknowledge my appreciation of the time, attention and thoughtful consideration you have
given to the STR ordinance revisions. This matter is very important just to me but to the owners whose homes
we manage and the employees and contractors with whom we employ because of this business. | feel a
number of the revisions made recently are very helpful. | wholeheartedly agree with the new definition of a
“private gathering/party” which reduced the limit from 20 to 2 X the maximum occupancy. This makes good
sense and has worked very well for the city of Trinidad in reducing neighborhood disturbances. | also am in
favor of the new language that allows transferability within families with clear guidelines. | am not however in
favor of three particular items that | feel need to be amended before being proposed to the county board of
supervisors, namely the definition of an “existing” STR, the creation and distribution of the Good Neighbor
Brochure and lastly road “access”.

1. An existing Short-term Rental shall be determined based on evidence of operation prior to October
26, 2023. This is a totally arbitrary date. First the public was told that existing STR’s would be defined as the
date prior to the moratorium on STR’s. Then the public was told that the county's legal counsel suggested not
establishing an existing date prior to the adoption of an STR ordinance revision. Then recently the county
planners put forth an arbitrary date of 10/26/23 as the magical date at which STR’s may be considered
pre-existing. On what grounds was this recent decision made and why? Does county legal counsel support this
change? | would like to see existing STR's defined as follows: any STR's that can show "evidence of operation"
by showing proof of having established registration with the county tax collector's office and has evidence of
paying TOT for the quarter in which they did business, prior to the date of adoption of the STR ordinance be
considered.

2. Good Neighbor Brochure: Prior to the operation of the Short-term Rental, the permit holder shall
submit to the Planning and Building Department a signed affidavit certifying the delivery of a Good
Neighbor Guide to all neighbors with dwellings within 300 feet of the Short-term Rental as the crow
flies, and to the nearest five (5) neighbors up and down the access road. The Good Neighbor Guide
shall also be submitted to the Planning and Building Department and must be present and available for
tenants in all Short-term Rentals. The Good Neighbor Guide must contain, at a minimum, the following:
i. Name and telephone number for a caretaker who shall: a. Respond to all questions or concerns
timely. b. Remedy complaints related to health and safety (e.g., gas leak or power outage), as well as
any violations of Humboldt County Code timely. ii. Location of the approved parking spaces. iii. Permit
standards. iv. Safety manual identifying evacuation route(s) and the locations of the nearest public
service facilities (e.g., hospitals, police stations, fire stations). v. Traffic etiquette pamphlet.

How is an owner/operator supposed to know how to notify a neighbor and where exactly is 300 ft. "as the crow
flies"? This is very arbitrary language and, from where is 300 ft. determined? Do owners/operatros just knock
on the neighbor’s door and give info. verbally, leave a flyer on the doorstep, not every house has mailboxes
many owners have PO Boxes. This is very challenging and the county should at the very least be providing
STR permit holders with the information needed to notify neighbors and the prescribed methods to use. What
is a "traffic etiquette pamplet" and what should it include?. This is all very subjective and should be developed
and distributed by the county upon issuance of a permit. | would like to see the county create a "standard"
Good Neighbor Brochure for continuity among all STR permit holders that it distributes to each STR
owner/operator upon granting a permit. This brochure should be visible in the STR so that guests are aware of
the rules. | also propose the county create a registry of STR addresses with owner/operator contact





information that it lists on its website for public knowledge. | believe it is the responsibility of the county to
notify any neighbors of this information as the entity issuing the permit. The city of Trinidad does an excellent
job in providing a Good Neighbor Brochure to all STR permit holders to post in the STR, they also notify all
neighbors in writing of a permitted STR in their vicinity and publish a registry with contact information on its
website. If the county does not feel this is possible then maybe they should instead simply require a visible
sign be posted on all STR’s with a 24 hour contact number. This would simplify this whole process.

3. C. Access. The access road shall be built to a Category 3 standard. i. Road Maintenance Association
(RMA). If a private access road has an established RMA, the permit-holder shall be a member in good
standing.

Based on the resolutions put forth by the planning commission recommending that the Board of Supervisors
make the required findings to adopt the Coastal version of the Short-term Rental Ordinance stating .that these
are residential units without zoning changes and are generally consistent with the general plan and coastal act
then | propose the access road category limitation of a category 3 road be eliminated as well as the “traffic
etiquette pamphlet” requirement be eliminated in the Good Neighbor Brochure. If a residence was safe
enough for the county to permit being built on a road for owners or long term tenants then it should not be
different for short term tenants. | also propose striking that the "permit hold shall be in good standing if a
private access road has an established RMA". | am not sure how the county defines " good standing" nor do |
know how they will know and enforce this restriction.

In addition, | would like to hear more about how the county will manage permit applications if or once the CAP
is reached? Will they employ a lottery, first come first serve, waiting list, etc.? | feel more needs to be clarified
on this matter prior to the resolution being put before the county board of supervisors. I'd also like to hear
more about the future potential cost of a permit.

I hope you will consider making these changes or discussing modifications to these items.

Respectfully,

Jonna Kitchen, General Manager/Owner
Trinidad Retreats






